
Feliz Verano! 
HAPPY SUMMER from the La Represa team! The teachers here are finishing the last few days of 

school, so our Bible program in the schools has officially ended for this school year! Thank you 

for your support and encouragement during our first year of children’s ministries in the school. 

We are so excited to grow and develop the program this summer and in the next school year 

and are grateful to have you as part of the team! Apart from our regular program the last few 

weeks, here are a few exciting things that have happened in the ministry and the community.  

 

Pastor Jorge and the leaders of Jobaso Community 

Church finished a leadership training with 

missionary pastor Patricio. New Vision has helped 

plant this church, and the children’s ministry is 

partnered with them in the commitment to serving 

the families of La Represa. 

 

The baseball ministry has been preparing for the 

summer tournament, which will take place from the 

end of June to the end of August. We are also getting 

ready for the October baseball ministry team that will 

work alongside the team here for a week of clinics, 

field maintenance, baseball games and more!  

 

The children’s ministry team joined the public school 

in a Mother’s Day celebration. Juani led the event with 

a biblical message encouraging the mothers. She talked 

about their role as women and their responsibility in 

their children’s lives. We also gave them small kitchen 

and household gifts. 



As we close out this school year, we are also preparing for our summer program kick-off next 

week. We are especially excited, as our intern Tyler will join the team this weekend to help us in 

the La Represa children and baseball ministries this summer! We will have more updates 

starting next week from our summer activities, but for now here are a few reminders of what’s 

coming up in La Represa. 

 

There is still time to be a part of what’s happening in La Represa this summer! 

• If you planned on donating supplies for the teachers here, please do so this week so that 

they can get to us as soon as possible. You can bring those supplies to New Vision’s 

missions assistant, Andrea Lee. Let me know if you have any questions! 

• The La Represa marriage retreat is in just over two weeks! If you still want to sponsor a 

couple, go to newvisionlife.com/events. Also, consider sending a quick note of 

encouragement to the couples as they invest in their marriages! (Notes can be sent to 

kristi@scoreintl.org) 

 

YOU ARE INVITED! 

We are preparing for the Christmas Mission 

Project, and I want to personally invite you 

to join us! During this week, we will serve 

the children, families, and school staff in our 

annual Christmas dinner. We will also visit 

the homes of families to get to know and 

minister to them. Finally, sponsors will have 

opportunities to spend time with their sponsor child and their family. If you have ever dreamed 

of visiting your child’s home, meeting their family, and playing with them, there has never been 

an opportunity as intentional as this one! If you still aren’t paired with a child, this trip is a 

chance for you to meet the kids and choose one to invest in. I am SO EXCITED about this trip, 

and I hope many of you will be able to join us. For more information and to sign-up, go to 

newvisionlife.com/events or email andrea.lee@newvisionlife.com. I’ll see you in December! 


